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Message  

from Amb. OU Boqian, Secretary-General of Trilateral Cooperation Secretariat  

to Students of Graduate School of Public Policy, University of Tokyo 

Seoul, May 26, 2023 

Dear all, 

        It had been a nice conversation between us during my lecture to Graduate School 

of Public Policy, University of Tokyo on May 22, 2023. I am quite impressed on, and 

indeed thankful for, your enthusiasm in Trilateral Cooperation, and your strong message 

on solidarity and cooperation towards a future-oriented and friendly China-Japan-ROK 

relationship, which greatly incent Trilateral Cooperation Secretariat to fulfill our 

missions. 

        A strong youth community, a strong Northeast Asia. A brighter future of our region 

— featuring Lasting Peace, Common Prosperity, and Shared culture — truly lays in 

your hands. To this end, Trilateral Cooperation Secretariat will continue to work 

relentlessly to revitalize and expand trilateral youth exchanges by further engage you in 

our various projects. 

        To reach the above, Trilateral Cooperation Secretariat had accomplished an 

important step and forged a Trilateral Youth Exchange Network in early this year. I 

sincerely invite you to join this communal-based platform — a platform that helps you 

to find your peers in other countries as well as opportunities for personal advancement. 

        Last but not least, I also invite you to join our colorful youth projects under 

Trilateral Youth Exchange Network. Currently, Trilateral Cooperation Secretariat, in 

partnership with institutes of the three countries, is recruiting 100 undergraduates and 

postgraduates to the upcoming Trilateral Youth Summit in this August. I look forward 

to your participation.  

 

  OU Boqian 

Secretariat-General 

Trilateral Cooperation Secretariat 
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Trilateral Youth Exchange Network  

https://tyen.tcs-asia.org/main/  

 

 

Trilateral Youth Summit  

https://www.mofa.go.jp/mofaj/a_o/rp/page23_004304.html  
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